
The Honorable John Thune Majority Leader 

United States Senate  

511 Dirksen Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510  

The Honorable Michael Crapo Chairman 

Senate Finance Committee  

239 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

The Honorable Mike Johnson Speaker  

United States House of Representatives 

568 Cannon House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515  

Honorable Brett Guthrie Chairman  

House Energy & Commerce Committee 

2161 Rayburn House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515  

The Honorable Jason Smith Chairman 

House Ways & Means Committee l 

011 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515  

Dear Majority Leader Thune, Speaker Johnson, Chairman Crapo, Chairman Guthrie, 

and Chairman Smith,  

As your constituent, I urge you to vote no on the “One Big Beautiful Bill Act” or any 

other reconciliation proposal that would cut Medicaid. This is not just a matter of 
policy—it’s a matter of life and death for over 80 million Americans, including more 

than 1 in 5 people in our country who depend on Medicaid for their well-being.  

The Congressional Budget Office (CBO) has outlined the dire consequences of this 

legislation, warning that it could strip millions of individuals of their health insurance. 

These are our friends, family members, and neighbors who desperately need access to 

care. They are one of us.  

The Medicaid provisions proposed and included in the “One Big Beautiful Bill Act” are 
dangerous and life-threatening. These provisions, which the CBO estimates would 
terminate Medicaid and CHIP coverage for at least 10 million people and leave 7.8 

million people who have Medicaid uninsured, would impact hospitals, health centers, 
and our local economy. Taken together, they would negatively impact the health 

care delivery system for everyone, regardless of insurance status.  

The challenges the Senate faces during the budget reconciliation process are 

significant, and it's understandable that these must be addressed thoughtfully. As your 

constituent, I urge Congress to protect Medicaid by rejecting the Medicaid cuts 

contained in “One Big Beautiful Bill Act” and any proposals to reduce or eliminate 

Medicaid benefits.  

Sincerely, 
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